## EAA Chapter 512 Monthly General Gathering January 18 2022 Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:15 PM by: Jim Wilson. 17 people in attendance.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

- As most of you know, Al Herron passed away on Friday, Jan 13<sup>th</sup>. There will be a Celebration of Lift for him, at our hangar, on April 29<sup>th</sup>, from 1-3 PM. Details for food, be that catered or pot-luck, will be determined.
- Tim Sullivan installed an 8' fan in the hangar, replacing the 3 small fans. Model airplanes gathering dust for many years were removed from the hangar ceiling. Thankyou Tim.
- Don Knight is offering his services for ground school instruction. That can be either at his home or at the hangar. See chapter officers for contact information.
- Adopt-A-Highway program Third work party is Saturday, January 21<sup>st</sup>. 16 volunteers plan to meet at Cameron Park McDonalds at 8:30 AM. Complete walk by 11:30.
- Hangar clean-up work party on March 25, 9 to 1 with pizza for lunch, mostly yard work. This is in preparation for the April 1 pancake breakfast.
- Greg Stein announced that his first Young Eagle flight was with Al Herron many years ago. Now Greg is working as a 2<sup>nd</sup> seat pilot for MedEvac, flying a turbo-prop King Air. Congrats Greg!

**BREAK** - Short break

## **PROGRAM**

- Presentation Rob Bulaga spoke about the Jetson 1 project. (The Jetson 1 was featured in this month's Sport Aviation.)
- Game Jim Wilson tested the chapter with a trivia question: Name 5 aircraft in military service for over 50 years.

Meeting adjourned at 8:19 PM by: Jim Wilson